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Hermann Schwaner, PE

From: THOMAS CLAPPER <iclapper@kent. edu>

To: <hschwanen@r-e-l.com>

Sent: Tuasgl;r Janua 20, 2004 702 AM

Subject: | cannot attend !ha Master Plan Meetings and wish to axpress my interast inretaining the airport.

Herman Attached is email regarding the airport, for your file. tomclapper
--=-- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 01/20/2004 07:05 AM ===

THOMAS FRIEND
<tlfriendi@kent.ed To: tclappen@kent.edu
u> cc:
Subject: | cannot attend the Master Plan Meetings and wish
01/192004 0746 1o express my interest in retaining the airport.

AM
----- Forwarded by THOMAS FRIEND/VPB/Kent on 01/19/2004 07:49 AM -
Al Hamson
<alberthamson{izh To:  tlfriendi@kent.edu
otmail.com= ce:
Subject: | cannot attend
the Master Plan Meetings

01/16/2004 08:40 and wish to express my
interest in retaining the
PM airport.

Dear Sir:

I am active at my church and have a regular church commitment each
Wednesday evening, so | have not been able to attend any of the KSL! Airport
Master Plan meetings. | am writing to tell you what the airport means o

my family and to let you know that we hope that you can finalize plans to
keep it where it is - it is so wonderful to have it nearby!

Please pass my message to those who are working to develop the 20 year
plan.

We live near the airport and my 4 year-old grandson and [ often visit, We
attend many events at the airport as a family, including plane nides,
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Aviation Day, the 4th of July car show, etc. For us, the airport adds so
much to our quality of life. We like to see and hear the planes fly, and
have many "special” times together at the airport. We live close enough
that we can walk to sce Runway the cat, and the many pleasant pilots and
vigitors, young and old.

We had taken an airplane ride from the KSU airport in 1989, prior to moving
to Stow. Therefore, we knew that the airport was near when we bought our
home in 1991. We were thrilled to purchase our home so near to the

airpert. And we have enjoyed every minute living here.

Stow is very lucky to have the airport. It offers many educational
opportunities. It offers value to the area. And it is unique. How many
towns the size of Stow have an event like Aviation Day? | cannot think of
any. And how many have F-15 fly-bys? And the war birds? Elvis? The
children's activities? We are truly blessed. | can only hope the "Taste
fﬂlﬁﬁ" develops further to become a truly rewarding culinary experience
or all.

Enough said. We like the airport where it is and want it to stay. We
enjoy the fine people who make it pleasant for us to visit.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter.
Best regards,
Al Harrison and Family

3762 Vira Road
Stow.
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Herman Schwaner

From: "BETH ADAMS" <badams@kent.edu>

Tao: =lomci@ts kent edu>
Ce: <hschwaner@r-e-l.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 03, 2004 2:16 PM

Subject: Re: Airport
FYT1 - for our records
----- Forwarded by BETH ADAMS/VPB/Kent on 02/03/2004 02:20 PM -

BETH ADAMS
To: KroftStowOhiofaol.com
02/03/2004 02:16 oo
PM Subject: Re: Airport{Document link: Beth Adams)

Good afternoon Nancy,

Thank you for your comments and concerns. 1 will forward your comments 1o
Tom Clapper.

We look forward to seeing you at the next public meeting scheduled for
Wednesday, February 18 and Thursday, February 19, both meetings begin at
7:00 pm at Stow City Hall. The same topic will be covered at both
meetings, we scheduled two meetings because of high number of anticipated
attendees.

Beth A. Adams

Senior Secretary
Transportation Services
Phone: (330) 672-1949
Fax: (330) 672-3662

KrofiStowOhioiaol

.com To: badamsiakent.edu
ce:

02/03/2004 02:15 Subject: Airport

PM

2/9/04
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Dear Ms. Adams:

1 would like to suggest at the next meetings regarding the airport survey,
please have people step forward, give their name and address, and speak
into a microphone so all attendees can hear the questions. The audience at
the previous meetings have been very disruptive making it difficult for the
audience to hear answers. This might also eliminate the same people
monopolizing the meeting. Everyone in Stow is not opposed to airport
expansion, I fear moving the flight training program will be the demise of
the airport, The City of Stow does not have the resources to handle the
residential development of the airport acreage. Please take into
consideration Stow residents knew the airport was there when they purchased
their homes or land. If you have attended a meeting, your know those in
favor are wise enough not to speak openly on their stance because it would
only create more problems and disruptions.

Thank you,
Nancy Kroft

2/9/04
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Herman Schwaner

From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent. edu>
To: =hschwaner@r-a-l.com>

Sent: Monday, March 01, 2004 7:22 AM

Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!

Herman FY1 tomeclapper
----- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/01/2004 07:24 AM -

infoj@airportfrien

ds.org (Friends To:  trusteesikentedu, wlappen@kent.cdu,

of the Airport in mayori@stow,.oh.us, council@stow.oh.us,

Stow) katherine.s.jones@ faa. gov, rrudolphiadot. state oh.us,

mark lowdermilk(@aopa.org
02/29/2004 12:05 ce:
AM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!
Please respond to

info

Ladies and Gentlemen as you know the KSU airport’s future is in jeopardy.
and | am asking that yvou make sure that KSU airport lives to see another
plane land. It is not just important to aviation but it is important to all

the KSU & Commercial Aviation students who earned their wings at such a
magnificent airport. Why close such a historically significant airport?
There is no reason to do such a thing, the airport was there way before
most if all of the houses & businesses that surround the airport.

Personally there is no greater thrill than to cross over route 39 at about

80ft and make a landing on runway 19. I bet you could ask anybody at the
airport if they like what I just mentioned and you would get a yes as there
response. Thank you for your time and pleas keep 1G3 alive!!

Andrew Haenisch

Flight Tech major, Kent Siate School of Aeronautics
Student pilot, Commercial Aviation

3024 Pembroke

Toledo, Ohio, 43606

ahaeniscikent.edu
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From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <iclapper@kent.edu>
To: <hschwaner@r-e-l.com=

Sent: Maonday, March 08, 2004 7.04 AM

Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!

Herman FY1 tomclapper
-—- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/08/2004 07:05 AM -----

info@airportfrien

ds.org (Friends To:  wusteesiikent.edu, iclapper@kent.edu,

of the Airport in may orisiow.oh.us, councilistow.oh.us,

Stow) katherine.s jonesifaa.gov, mudelphidot state.oh.us,
mark.lowdermilk@aopa.org

03/06/2004 11:04 cc:

PM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!

Please respond to

info

To: KSU Board of Trustees
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office
Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transportation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Ce: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Couneil

1 recently became aware of KSU Airport's peril through a recent AOPA pilot
meeting. Although I'm not a local pilot (1 live in North Royalton, OH) |

do fly into KSU Airport fairly regularly when | fly for the CAP (Civil Air
Patrol) with Cadets as part of the Orientation Flight program (O-Flights).

In addition to their CAP O-Flight credit [ usually sign them up for EAA

Young Eagles Credit! In addition to it being an easy flight from Cuyahoga
County Airport (where our CAP C-172 is based), KSU Airport always seems to
have friendly people around for the Kids to interact with. These are all

highly motivated teenaged kids with a keen interest in aviation just a few

years from entering college. On more than one occasion when the parents
found out we were going to KSU Airport. they would say "we didn't know KSU
had an airport or an Aviation Program.” While I'm not saying that every

kid that flys into KSU Airport will apply for admission, this airport, just

by its existence, can

be considered a marketing and recruiting tool for the University.

Recently, the theory of non-linear sytems, i.e. the "butterfly effect” has

been much in vogue. I'm afraid that what would appear to be a straight
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forward cost cutting exercise in disposing of "excess airport land® may
have future unintended consequences for the institution. [t would be a
shame to see a fine flying field disappear.

Rene Fernandes
19540 State Road
MNorth Rovalton, OH 44133-6534

renedebipeoplepe.com

3/8/04
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Herman Schwaner

From: *THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@ient edu>
To: <hschwanergr-&- conm:

Sent: Wednesday, March 17, 2004 4:15 PM
Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport cpen!

Herman For the public record. tomelapper
---- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/17/2004 04:17 PM -----

infof@airportfrien

ds.org (Friends To:  trusteesiwkent.edu, wlapperiikent.edu,

of the Airport in ceartwri@kent.edu, mayoristow.oh.us, council @ stow.oh.us,
Stow) katherine, s jones@ faa. gov, rredolphiddot state.oh.us,

mark. lowdermilk@aopa.org
03/17/2004 01:09 €C:
M Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!
Please respond to
info

To: KSL Board of Trustees
Dr. Carol Cartwright, KSU President
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office
Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transportation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Ce: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Council

I've spent 20 years as a Stow resident and another 8 as a Munroe Falls
resident all of which has been under the flight path of the KSU airport
operations. In addition to living in the vicinity of the airport I'm also a
graduate of the Kent State Flight Program and now fly for a major airline
out of Cleveland. I wouldn't be where 1 am today if it wasn't for the Kent
State airport being a part of the Stow community. | remember visiting the
airport with school groups as a child as well as attending airshows and
firework displays. With the success of Aviation Day that tradition for
Stow/Munroe Falls residents and their families is continuing.

Bevond my own personal history with the airport, the Kent State airport 15
a piece of Aviation History that shouldn't be casually tossed aside. When
Kent State purchased the airport they became the curator for a piece of
history. Stow history must be preserved especially when it's a piece of
operating history such as this airport.

3/18/04
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We've all watched over the last decade as the remaining open pieces of land
have been replaced with homes and businesses. With the development of the
Call Farm, the Kent State Airport is one of the last few pieces of open

land left. We don't need another commerce park or housing development here.

I'm well aware of the negative reaction from a small percentage of the
Stow/Munroe Falls residents for both keeping the airport or giving it small
improvements. | can also say from hearing them state their cases in person
at the City Hall meetings that most have spent less than 5 years in our
city. It was their choice to live in close proximity to the airport. Their
obvious expectations that the airport would be removed in a few years or
that it would never grow or improve it's facilities shows ignorance. It
became clear that they never personally researched the airport operations
prior to moving to the old Pambi Farm location. In less than 5 years they
are demanding the removal of an airport that the rest of us have been
living next to for over 20 years?!

It also became clear in those meetings that they don't understand the
implications of airport improvements. Continually in print I'm see outery
at widening the runway. | can tell you a several thousand hour pilot that
runway length is the only deciding factor when it comes to landing an
aircraft. Width provides a margin of safety but doesn't permit larger
aircrafi to land.

The aviation community as well is watching closely. We all saw the black
eye that Mayor Daly gave his city by shutting down Meigs Field in Chicago.
Don't bring the same negative criticism to my community or my alma mater.

Bill Schloman
30 Lindsey Rd.
Munroe Falls, OH 44262
wichloman | @neo.rr.com

--—- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/17/2004 04:17 PM --ee-

infof@airportfrien
ds.org (Friends To:  twrusteesfkent.edu, telapperikent.eidu,
of the Airport in ceartwri@kent,edu, mayori@siow.oh.us, council@stow,oh.us,
Stow) katherine.s. jonesilfaa.gov, rrudolphidot.state.oh.us,
mark. lowdermilk{@aopa.org
03/17/2004 01:11 ce:
M Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!
Please respond to
info

3/18/04
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Please respond to
info

To: KSU Board of Trustees
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office
Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transportation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Ce: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Council

As an alumnus of the Kent State Aviation program, secing the airport close
would be devastating. You can easily count my support and funding to go
somewhere OTHER than Kent State University if a program like this
disappears and/or moves to another locale. Additionally, as a member of
the Air Line Pilots Association, | will see to it that my representation

will voice my opinion many thousands of times over.

Alan Kuznicki

2277 Echo Valley Drive
Stow, OH, 44224
ksuavErimaol.com

--==- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 04/06/2004 07:01 AM -----
Friends of the
Airport in Stow To:  wrusteesi@kent.edu, clapperi@kent.edu,
<infodtairportitie ceantwrifkent.edu, mayoristow.oh.us, council i stow.oh.us,
nds.org> katherine.s.jones@faa.gov, medolphi@dot siate,oh,us,

mark.lowdermilk@aopa.org
04/052004 10:50 ce:
PM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!
Please respond to
info

To: KSU Board of Trustees
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office

4/6/04
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Hermann Schwaner, PE

From: THOMAS CLAPPER <iclapper@kent.adu>

To: =hechwanergr-e-l.com>

Sent: Tuesday, January 20, 2004 7.0 AM , -
Subject: | cannol attend the Master Plan Meetings and wish lo express my interest inretaining the airport.

Herman Attached is email regarding the airport, for your file. tomclapper
----- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 01/20/2004 07:03 AM -

THOMAS FRIEND
<tlfriend@kent.ed To:  tclapperikent.edu
u= ce:
Subject: 1 cannot attend the Master Plan Meetings and wish
01/192004 07:46 to express my interest in retaining the airport.
AM

----- Forwarded by THOMAS FRIEND/VPB/Kent on 01/19/2004 07:49 AM —--
Al Hamison
<albertharrison@h  To:  tlfriendi@kent.edu
otmail.com> ec:
Subject: I cannot attend
the Master Plan Mectings

01/16/2004 08:40 and wish to express my
interest in retaining the
PM airport.

Dear Sir:

| am active at my church and have a regular church commitment each
Wednesday evening, so | have not been able to attend any of the KSU Airport
Master Plan meetings. 1 am writing to tell you what the airport means to

my family and to let you know that we hope that you can finalize plans to
keep it where it is - it is so wonderful to have it nearby!

Please pass my message to those who are working to develop the 20 year
plan,

We live near the airport and my 4 year-old grandson and | often visit. We
attend many events at the airport as a family, including plane ndes,

1/20/04



Aviation Day, the 4th of July car show, etc. For us, the airport adds so
much to our quality of life. We like to see and hear the planes fly, and

have many “special” times together at the airport. We live close enough
that we can walk to see Runway the cat, and the many pleasant pilots and

visitors, young and old.

We had taken an airplane ride from the KSU airport in 1989, prior to moving
to Stow. Therefore, we knew that the airport was near when we bought our
home in 1991, We were thrilled to purchase our home so near to the

airporl, And we have enjoyed every minute living here.

Stow is very lucky to have the airport. It offers many educational

opportunitics. It offers value to the area. And it is unique. How many

towns the size of Stow have an event like Aviation Day? [ cannot think of

any. And how many have F-15 fly-bys? And the war birds? Elvis? The

children's activities? We are truly blessed. | can only hope the "Taste

?fﬂlﬁw“ develops further to become a truly rewarding culinary experience
or all.

Enough said. We like the airport where it is and want it to stay. We
enjoy the fine people who make it pleasant for us to visit.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter.

Best regards,

Al Harrison and Family
3762 Vira Road
Slow.,

Page 2 of 2
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Herman Schwaner

From: "BETH ADAMS" <badams@kent.edu>
Te: <tomc@ts kent edu>

Ce: <hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent: Tuesday, February 03, 2004 2:16 PM

Subject: Re: Airport
FYT1 - for our records

- Forwarded by BETH ADAMS/VPB/Kent on 02/03/2004 02:20 PM -----

BETH ADAMS
To:  KrofiStowOhiofaol.com
02/03/2004 02:16 cc:
PM Subject: Re: Airport{Document link: Beth Adams)

Good afternoon Nancy,

Thank you for your comments and concerns. | will forward your comments to
Tom Clapper.

We look forward to seeing you at the next public meeting scheduled for
Wednesday, February 18 and Thursday, February 19, both meetings begin at
7:00 pm at Stow City Hall. The same topic will be covered at both
meetings, we scheduled two meetings because of high number of anticipated
attendees.

Beth A. Adams

Senior Secretary
Transportation Services
Phone: (330) 672-1949
Fax: (330) 672-3662

KrofiStowOhiofaol

£Om To:  badamsiikent.edu
e

02/03/2004 02:15 Subject; Airport

PM

2904
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Dear Ms. Adams;

I would like to suggest at the next meetings regarding the airport survey,
please have people step forward, give their name and address, and speak
into a microphone so all attendees can hear the questions. The audience at
the previous meetings have been very disruptive making it difficult for the
audience to hear answers. This might also eliminate the same people
monopolizing the meeting. Everyone in Stow is not opposed to airport
expansion. | fear moving the flight training program will be the demise of
the airport. The City of Stow does not have the resources to handle the
residential development of the airport acreage. Please take into
consideration Stow residents knew the airport was there when they purchased
their homes or land. If you have attended a meeting, your know those in
favor are wise enough not to speak openly on their stance because it would
only create more problems and disruptions.

Thank vou,
Nancy Kroft

2/9/04
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Herman Schwaner

From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <iclapper@kent edu>
To: <hschwanen@ir-a-lcom>

Sent: Monday, March 01, 2004 7:22 AM

Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!

Herman FYI1 tomclapper
----- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/01/2004 07:24 AM —---

infoidairportfrien

ds.org (Friends To:  trusteesi@kent.edu, welapperikent.edu,

of the Airport in mayoristow.oh.us, council @stow,oh,us,

Stow) katherine. s jones@lfaa gov, rrudolphidot state oh.us,
mark. Jowdermilkiaopa.org

02/29/2004 12:05 oc:

AM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!

Please respond to

info

Ladies and Gentlemen as you know the KSU airport's future is in jeopardy,
and I am asking that you make sure that KSU airport lives to see another
plane land. 1t is not just important to aviation but it is imporiant to all

the KSU & Commercial Aviation students who earned their wings at such a
magnificent airport. Why close such a historically significant airport?
There is no reason to do such a thing, the airport was there way before
most if all of the houses & businesses that surround the airport.

Personally there is no greater thrill than to cross over route 59 at about

£0ft and make a landing on runway 19. I bet you could ask anybody at the
airport if they like what 1 just mentioned and you would get a yes as there
response, Thank you for your time and pleas keep 1G3 alive!!

Andrew Haenisch

Flight Tech major, Kent State School of Acronautics
Student pilot, Commercial Aviation

3024 Pembroke

Toledo, Ohio, 43606

ahacniscikent.edu

3/1/04
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Herman Schwaner

From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclappen@kent edu>
Te: <hschwaner@r-e-Lcom=

Sent: Monday, March 08, 2004 7:04 AM

Subject: Pleasa keep the KSU Airport open!

Herman FYI tomclapper
---- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/08/2004 07:05 AM -----

infodtairportfrien

ds.org (Friends To:  trusteesiikent.edu, lapperiakent.edu,

of the Airport in mayoriisiow,oh.us, council i@stow.oh.us,

Stow) katherine, s jones@lfaa.gov, mudolphi@dot.state.oh,us,

mark.lowdermilk @aopa.org
03/06/2004 11:04 e
PM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!
Please respond to

info

To: KSU Board of Trustees
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office
Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transporiation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Ce¢: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Council

I recently became aware of KSU Airport’s peril through a recent AOPA pilot
meeting. Although I'm not a local pilot (I live in North Royalton, OH) |

do fly into KSU Airport fairly regularly when 1 fly for the CAP (Civil Air
Patrol) with Cadets as part of the Orientation Flight program (O-Flights).

In addition 1o their CAP O-Flight credit | usually sign them up for EAA

Young Eagles Credit! In addition to it being an easy flight from Cuyahoga
County Airport (where our CAP C-172 is based), KSU Airport always seems to
have friendly people around for the Kids to interact with. These are all

highly motivated teenaged kids with a keen interest in aviation just a few

years from entering college. On more than one occasion when the parents
found out we were going to KSU Airport, they would say "we didn't know KSU
had an airport or an Aviation Program.” While I'm not saying that every

kid that flys into KSU Airport will apply for admission, this airport, just

by its existence, can

be considered a marketing and recruiting tool for the University.

Recently, the theory of non-linear sytems, i.e. the "butterfly effect” has

been much in vogue. I'm afraid that what would appear to be a straight

3/8/04
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forward cost cutting exercise in disposing of "excess airport land” may
have future unintended consequences for the institution. It would be a
shame 1o see a fine flying field disappear.

Rene Fernandez

19540 State Road

MNorth Rovalton, OH 44133-6534
renedebiipeoplepe.com

378104
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Herman Schwaner

From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <iclapper@kent adu>
To: <hschwaner@r-a-l.com>

Sent: Wednesday, March 17, 2004 4:15 PM
Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!

Herman For the public record. tomelapper
- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/17/2004 04:17 PM ===--

infoairportfrien
ds.org (Friends To:  trusteesiikentedu, tclapperiakent.edu,
of the Airport in ceartwri@kent.edu, mayori@stow,oh.us, council@stow.oh.us,
Stow) katherine, s.jonesi@faa.gov, rrudolphiidot state.oh.us,
mark. lowdermilk@aopa.org
03/17/2004 01:09 ce:
PM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!
Please respond to

info

To: KSU Board of Trustees
Dr, Carol Cartwright, KSU President
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office
Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transportation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Cc: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Council

I've spent 20 years as a Stow resident and another 8 as a Munroe Falls
resident all of which has been under the flight path of the KSU airport
operations. In addition to living in the vicinity of the airport I'm also a
graduate of the Kent State Flight Program and now fly for a major airline
out of Cleveland. | wouldn't be where | am today if it wasn't for the Kent
State airport being a part of the Stow community. I remember visiting the
airport with school groups as a child as well as attending airshows and
firework displays. With the success of Aviation Day that tradition for
Stow/Munroe Falls residents and their families is continuing.

Beyond my own personal history with the airport, the Kent State airport is
a piece of Aviation History that shouldn't be casually tossed aside. When
Kent State purchased the airport they became the curator for a piece of
history. Stow history must be preserved especially when it's a piece of
operating history such as this airport.

/1804
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We've all watched over the last decade as the remaining open pieces of land
have been replaced with homes and businesses. With the development of the
Call Farm, the Kent State Airport is one of the last few pieces of open

land left. We don't need another commerce park or housing development here.

I'm well aware of the negative reaction from a small percentage of the
Stow/Munroe Falls residents for both keeping the airport or giving it small
improvements. | can also say from hearing them state their cases in person
at the City Hall meetings that most have spent less than 3 years in our
city. It was their choice to live in close proximity to the airport. Their
obvious expectations that the airport would be removed in a few years or
that it would never grow or improve it's facilities shows ignorance. It
became clear that they never personally researched the airport operations
prior to moving to the old Pambi Farm location. In less than 5 years they
are demanding the removal of an airport that the rest of us have been
living next to for over 20 years?!

It also became clear in those meetings that they don't understand the
implications of airport improvements. Continually in print I'm see outcry
at widening the runway. [ can tell you a several thousand hour pilot that
runway length is the only deciding factor when it comes to landing an
aircraft. Width provides a margin of safety but doesn't permit larger
aircrafi to land.

The aviation community as well is watching closely. We all saw the black
eye that Mayor Daly gave his city by shuiting down Meigs Field in Chicago.
Don't bring the same negative criticism to my community or my alma mater,

Bill Schloman

30 Lindsey Rd.

Munroe Falls, OH 44262
wichloman | fneo.rr.com

----- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/17/2004 04:17 PM -—--

infofairportfrien
ds.org (Friends Te:  trusteesikentedu, elapperidkent.edu,
of the Airport in ceartwrikent.edu, mayori@siow,oh.us, councili@stow.oh.us,
Stow) katherine.s.jones@ faa, gov, rrudolphiadot.state.oh,us,
mark lowdermilk@aopa.org
03/17/2004 01:11 = o
PM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!
Please respond to
info

3/18/04
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To: KSU Board of Trustees
Dr. Carol Cartwright, KSU President
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office
Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transportation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Ce: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Council

The Kent State University Airport should stay. [t gives the flight
technology people and others a place close to home to practice flight. [
know that many students would be upset if the airport had to stop
operation. Also since it has been around for so long, it is almost like a
landmark. And as far as the Stow Communtity is concerned; if the airport
has been around since 1917 then there obviously people in past had no huge
problem with the airport being there.

Marcus Leeper
mleeperiakent.cdu
Kent, Ohio, 44243
mleeperimkent.edu

----- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/17/2004 04:17 PM -----

infof@airportfrien
ds.org (Friends To:  trusteesiikent.edu, wlapperikent.edu,
of the Airport in ceartwri@kent.edu, mayori@stow.oh.us, council wstow.oh.us,
Stow) katherine.s jones@ faa gov, mudolphiidot, sune.oh.us,
mark. lowdermilk@aopa.org
03/17/2004 01:12 cer
PM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!
Please respond to
info

To: KSU Board of Trustees
Dr. Carol Cartwright, KSU President
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office
Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transportation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Ce: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Council

3/18/04
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The Kent State Airport is a wonderful airport. My father and his wife tied
down there just before Thanksgiving a couple of years ago. The weather
turned bad and we went to check on his plane {(an experimental two-seater)
and found that the airport personnel had kindly moved his plane into the
hanger out of the foul weather. | for one hope that the airport remains

open.

Anthony Martinez
2469 Graham Road
Stow, OH 44224
almartinezfneo.m.com

3/18/04
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From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <iclapper@kent edu>
Ta: <hschwaner@r-e-l.com=

Sent: Wednesday, March 17, 2004 4:07 PM
Subject: Re: Airport Master Plan

Herman For the record. tomclapper
--—--- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/17/2004 04:08 PM -—-

kdwenge@ po.myersi

nd.com To: THOMAS CLAPPER <tclapperinkent edu=
oC;

03/17/2004 03:36 Subject: Re: Airport Master Plan

PM

Mr. Clapper,

I don't know what your plans are for the airport but | would prefer for the
school to stay and for you to make whatever improvements you deem necessary

for the airport.

Last night, | went to a meeting of the opposition group (C.AF.E.). There
were only 18 people there when | left and that was at 7:00 P.M. when the
meeting started. Then, | was asked by one of the members why | was
leaving. 1 told him that I was for the airport and he said he was too but

he didn't want to see the runway widened. He then went into a dissertation
about what requirements were needed at the airport. | don't know
everything about aviation. Afterall, I'm just an armchair pilot but I fly

too much for my job to just sit idly by and allow your decisions to be
chosen by a small group of angry people. 1f the students at Kent State
University want to be taught how to fly then | want them to learn in Stow.

Thank you,

Kevin Dwenger

3/18/04
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Herman Schwaner

From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kentedu>

To: <kdwenge@po.myersind.com=>
Ce: <hschwaner@r-e-l.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 17, 2004 4.08 PM

Subject: Re: Airport Master Plan

Mr. Dwenger Thank you very much for your comments regarding the Airport
Master Plan. Your comments will be included in the report.

Public input is a vital component of the Master Plan process.  However,

the facts are the guiding principals of successful planning. We first

completed the Forecast Report to identify aviation demand over the next
twenty years and what improvements are needed to accommodate the aviation
forecast demand. From this we developed a wide series of alternatives

and are examining each alternative with the same goals in mind. How best

to meet aviation demand in a fiscally responsible, environmentally

compatible and politically acceptable manner? These are the guiding
principals to any successful Airport Master Plan.

Again, thank you for your comments.

tomeclapper

3/18/04
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Herman Schwaner

From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclappen@kent edu>

To: “paul hubble” <pmhubble@hotmail com=>; <hschwaner@r-e-l.com>
Sent: Monday, April 05, 2004 8:13 AM

Subject: Re: OPTION #1B PLEASE!

Mr. and Mrs, Hubble Thank you for your comments regarding the Kent State
Airport master plan. Your comments will be included as a part of the
public record. tomclapper

paul hubble
<pmhubblehotmail To:  trusteesikentedu, ccartwriiikent.edu,
coms dereameri@kent edu, wlapperiikent.edu,

katherine.s jonesifaa.gov, keoughli@mailr sen.state.oh.us,
04042004 12:46 mayormstow.oh.us, mayorfmonroe falls.com,
AM district42 @ohr.state.oh, us

cC:

Subject: OPTION #1B PLEASE!

To: KSU Flight School Decision Makers

One of the reasons we bought the lot we did and built our home in Pambi

Farm Estates was because of the airport. We enjoy watching the airplanes
take off and land from our backyard as do our neighbors.

Please do not be steamrolled by a few extremely vocal opponents into
relocating the airport. We are sure you can find people who live in Pambi

who oppose option #1B, but they would be a very few and we have yet to meet
any. All of the neighbors we have spoken with thoroughly enjoy having the
airport in our backyards, or we would have not built our homes here. It is
obvious that the opposition to the airport have no true understanding of
aviation. No one made these misguided individuals buy their homes near the

airport.

Thank you for all your hard work in this tough process. You have listened
to all the people concerned and have been more than fair by eliminating the
other airport expansion options. [t is time you know that there are those

of us who love the airport and think that the flight school is a good
neighbor. Please do not move the flight school. Please vote for OPTION #
1B.

Thank you.

4/5/04
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Paul & Cathy Hubble
3316 Suffolk Downs
Stow, Ohio 44224
330-686-1864

Tax headache? MSN Money provides relief with tax tips, tools, [RS forms and
more!

4/5/04
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Herman Schwaner

From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <iclapper@kent edu>
Ta: <hschwanen@r-g-l.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 06, 2004 6:59 AM

Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!

Herman For the record. tomclapper
----- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 04/06/2004 07:01 AM —-

Friends of the

Airport in Stow To: trusteesidkent.edu, welapperikent.edu,
<infojairporifric ceartwri@kentedu, mayoristow.oh.us, council @ stow,oh.us,
nds.org> kathenine.s jones(faa gov, rmudolphiadot.state.oh.us,

mark.lowdermilk@aopa.org
04/05/2004 10:44 ce:
M Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!
Please respond to
info

To: KSU Board of Trustees
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office
Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transportation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Ce: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Council

Hello,

| am a pilot for Express Jet Airlines d.b.a. Continental Express, | also
gradutated from the Flight Program from Kent State, That program was a
wonderful. It prepared me fully for the airline job. It would be a shame
if the airport where to be shut down or not allowed to grow to increase the
options for the students going through the program tomorrow,

Also [ live off of state route 59 (less than 2 miles from the airport).
| fully support the expansion of the Kent State Airport.

Brian Urban

401 Spaulding Dr,
Kent , OH, 44240
brianurbani@calalpa.org

4/6/04
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=== Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 04/06/2004 07:01 AM -

Friends of the

Airport in Stow To:  trusteesfkentedu, telapperikent.edu,

<info(@airpontfrie ceartwri@kent.edu, mavoristow.oh,us, council i stow.oh.us,

nds.org> katherine.s. jonesi@ faa.gov, rmudolphiaidot. state.oh,us,
mark.lowdermilki@aopa.org

04/05/2004 10:47 oe:

PM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!

Please respond to

info

To: KSU Board of Trustees
Mr. Thomas Clapper, KSU Airport General Manager
Ms. Katherine Jones, FAA Detroit Office
Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transportation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Cc: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Council

The KSU Airport is a vital part to the continuance of aviation education

and that field in particular has contributed to an aviation heritage unseen

by the average citizen. KSU has an incredible reputation in the airline
industry and given the mega-supported aviation schools of Flonda and other
universities that have large programs, it is this small uncontrolled field

that has earned a four star reputation in Ohio, incidently the birth place

of aviation. Travesty could only be the word to describe the situation if
KSU closed the airport and shut of the beacon.

Captain Glenn Hetrick
34007 Gail Dr.

MNorth Ridgeville, OH. 44039
Fenderjet@aol .com

=== Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on (4/06/2004 07:01 AM --—--

Friends of the
Airport in Stow To:  trusteesikentedu, telapperikent.edu,
<info{@airportfric ceartwrif@kent.edu, mayor@stow,.oh.us, council@stow.oh.us,
nds.org> katherine.s.jones{@faa,gov, mudolphirdot state. oh.us,

mark lowdermilk @aopa.org
04/052004 10:48 ce:
PM Subject: Please keep the KSU Airport open!

4/6/04
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Mr. Rudy Rudolph, Ohio Dept. of Transportation
Mr. Mark Lowdermilk, AOPA

Ce: Mayor Karen Fritschel, City of Stow
Stow City Couneil

As a graduate of the Kent State University Flight Program and as a resident
of Stow that happens to live ¢lose enough 1o be within the traffic pattern

for the airport, [ would love to see the Kent State Airport not only stay
open, but to increase it's runway length and make some much needed
improvements. | have many fond memories of going to watch the airplanes
take off and land when [ was a child growing up in Stow and it fueled my
interest and desire when | went to College to take up aviation. The airport
has been here long before many of the new houses have been there so | can't
quite understand why people would move close to an airport and then
complain about it. It doesn’t make sense.

Thanks,
Mike Kubiak
4393 Hickory Trail

Stow, OH 44224
mike kubiaki penske.com

4/6/04
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Hermann Schwaner, PE

From: DENNIS BADEN <dbaden@kent.edu>
Ta: <hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent: Tuesday, December 16, 2003 12:25 PM
Subject: RE: | heard, just checking

For your information, [ received this email the other day.

Dennis Baden

Agsistant General Mana

Kent State University - Transportation Services

—-- Forwarded by DENNIS BADEN/VPB/Kent on 12/16/2003 12:27 PM -----

DENNIS BADEN
To:  Heather <hpeters@neo.rr.com=
12/16/2003 12:22 cc:
PM Subject: RE: | heard, just checking(Document link: DENNIS
BADEN)

Dear Heather:

This is mm:ﬂlm% I.hal you have to dn:ldl: on vour own. As part of the
Adirport Master Planning Committee it is unporlmt that [ stay unbiased and
Innl-: at all the different alternatives for the amrport.

Thanks:
Dennis Baden

Assistant General Manager
Kent State University - Transportation Services

Heather
<hpeters@neoar.e  To:  DENNIS BADEN
<dbadeni@kent.edu>
om> cc:
Subject: RE: | heard, just checking
II}ﬂI 212003 03:01

Thank You very very very much. Do you think a petition of the stow citizens
could save the airport woods atleast, if they decide to take them down? [
know it would take a lot but I feel that if anything happens the woods

should be preserved & so should the airport, it's so involved in this
community it would be such a great loss for us to loose 1t

1217703
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---—Driginal Message-----

From: DENNIS BADEN [@_ﬂi_llu;;dhgdm%l:gm.edu]
Sent: Thursday, December 11, 2003 4:09 FM

To: Heather

Subject: [ heard, just checking

Dear Heather:

I've been fine Heather and thanks for the email. 1 hope you and your
family are doing as well. Itoo have always enjoyed the deer and the other
animals at the airport.

There were about 75 people at the meeting last evening. Those people
represented a wide range of views in regards to the airport. The main
purpose of last nights meeting was to discuss chapters | thru 3 of the
master plan. In essence these chapters are an inventory of current
facilities and usage, and a forecast of the usage of the airport over the
next 20 years. The Airport Master Planning Committee 15 using this
information and comments from area residents, like yourself, to formulate
several different options for the airport. Each of those options will be
examined in detail. A preferred alternative will then be selected that

best serves the aviation and local communities.

The next public airport master planning meeting will be held at 7:00 PM on
January 21, 2004. During this meeting the alternatives will be presented
and discussed in detail. The draft versions of the Airport Master Plan

are available on our website www kent.eduw/airport/MasterPlan.cfm.

I encourage you to attend. Please ask you mom for a ride. 1 look forward
to seeing you at the next meeting.

Sincerely:

Dennis Baden

Assistant General Manager

Kent State University - Transportation Services

----- Forwarded by DENNIS BADEN/VPB/Kent on 12/11/2003 02:39 PM -——--

Heather
<hpelers{@neo.m.c To:  DENNIS BADEN
<dbadenf@kent.cdu>
om=> [ =
Subject: [ heard, just

12/11/2003 06:33
AM

checking

12717/03



Hi Dennis, how have you been? Last night there was that city council
meeting

to go over the airport plans and [ couldn't make it because my mom wouldn't
drive me because [ told her short-notice. Could you please let me know what
side the people are leaning towards? expansion or selling? Because if we

sell everyone knows that land will be destroyed- the last nice land in

stow!

Stow is becoming so city like that it's disgusting! Recently, since we live

on the other side of your airport woods - (which we absolutely love and my
heart will break if they're cut) we've been finding a lot of deer... thevll

stand at the edge of the woods and frolick around etc. My neighbor even saw
an 8pt. buck a couple weeks ago! There are so many animals in those
woods...

and no place for them to go. Everynight I pray that the airport won't shut
down, but [ don't think their planes should get much louder either... hmm..
please just let me know. Thank You sooooooo much for your time! You're the
best!

Concemed Citizen,
Heather Peters

Page 3 of 3
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From: THOMAS CLAPPER <tclappes@kent edu>
To: <hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent: Tuesday, December 30, 2003 12:38 PM
Subject: Kent Stale Airport Master Plan

Herman For your record, another comment. [ have responded to Heather on
this comment as well as her previous comment. tomclapper
----- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 12/30/2003 12:42 PM -----

Heather
<hpelers@ineo.m.c To: THOMAS CLAPPER <iclapperiakent.edu>
om:=>

[
Subject: Kent State Airport Master Plan
12/30v2003 11:36
AM

Mr. Clapper,
December 30, 2003

Thank You so much for your effort and time I really
appreciate it. So you're saying the woods aren't really safe either
way? When I said "Are there any barriers protecting the woods?"
previously, by barriers | meant is there any document stating that
the woods cannot be cut down or transformed. These woods are very
important to alot of animals and if they're cut down those animals
have no place to go- this is where my concem is. The west woods
that you speak of are those accross the streat from KS Airpont, on
the other side of Kent Rd. correct?

Thanks again,
Heather Peters
3130-688-6964

----- Original Message-—-

From: THOMAS CLAPPER [mailto:telapperiakent.edu]
Sent: Tuesday, December 30, 2003 8:35 AM

To: Heather

Subject: Re: Kent State Airport Master Plan

Heather Thank you very much for your comments regarding the Kent State
Airport Master Plan. You have stated good questions

Regarding the wooded arca should the airport expand or sell. We are now
preparing the Analysis of Alternatives report. This document reviews the
various options. Any expansion of the runway would be on a North/South
axis and would not directly impact wooded area to the west of the runway,
However a component of the Master Plan considers additional facilities to

12/30/03
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support the airport activities. These facilities could be located in

wooded area to the west of the runway. The wooded area to the north of the
airport could be impacted should extension of runway to the north be deemed
the best alternative for the twenty year planning horizon.

The analysis of altematives will be discussed at a public meeting January
21, 7pm, Stow City Hall. We plan to have this chapter of the Master Plan
report posted on the University Airport web site by January 5, 2004.

I can not address your question regarding the woods should the airport be
relocated. The Master Plan looks for the best 20 year option for improving
aviation and meeting community needs. Should the analysis reveal that a
relocation of air activities is the best option further studies would be
required.

Regarding your question on acreage of wooded area on the airport. 1 do not
have surveyed information, looking at aerial photo's however | would guess
that the wooded area to the west of the runway i1s about 30 acres. There

are additional wooded areas that abut the airport property that | have not
factored in. The wooded area to the north of the runway is about 15 acres.

Regarding your question about how many deer live in these woods. | have
no idea. Safety at the airport is our number one priority at all times. We
continually watch for deer in the area with the safety concemn that deer
may enter onto the runway during a take-off or landing.

Regarding your question on barriers protecting these woods if the airpont

is relocated. | am unsure what you mean by
" barriers."

Again, thank vou for your comments regarding the Airport Master Plan.

tomclapper

12730703
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Hermann Schwaner, PE
—_——

From: THOMAS CLAPPER <tclapper@kent.edu>
To: <hschwanergr-e-l.com>

Sent: Tuesday, January 20, 2004 7:19 AM
Subject: airporl master plan

Herman Another comment for the record on the Master Plan. tomclapper
- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 01/20:2004 07:23 AM ----

BETH ADAMS
<badams{@kent.edu>  To:  tclapperi@kent.edu

[
01/18/2004 04:35 Subject: airport master plan
PM

Care to respond Tom?

Beth A. Adams

Senior Smrﬁnryﬂ
Transportation Services
Phone: (330) 672-1949
Fax: (330) 672-3662

GREGG GARY <transam427(@hotmail.com>
01/17/2004 03:32 PM

To: badamsf@kent.edu

L=

bee:

Subject: airport master plan

Ms. Adams, . ) )

1 am in receipt of a flyer I found in my mailbox this moming concerning
the proposed changes at KSU's airport. )

I don't know if you have a copy of same or have heard of its’ content
but | see an enormous amount of emotions and statement without fact.
While | have no problem with anyway voicing their opinions on the matter, |
do find it unsettling to embroider the truth and facts in order to further
S0MEone's position. g

1 don't recall this airport ever being used for commercial aircrafl and
by that | mean 30 plus passenger capacity. The flying school and FBO
currently at the airport simply do not have enough aircrafi o support
take-offs and landings every few minutes as stated.

1/20/04
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Although this airport is not attended 24 hours a day, planes routinely
now stop for gas and go on their way so this is nothing new or a problem.

Inasmuch as there is noise abatement in effect | for one living next to
this facility have no problem with noise as | was made aware of this fact
before moving to this area. | am sure the people of Pambi farms were
aware of it as well and still chose to reside there. [f the noise is as
much as a problem as stated, | would first like to see the figures hackin,g
up their claims for excessive noise. | would sugﬁesl my neighbor's nding
mower makes more ambient noise than an aircraft flying thru the runways
clear zone at 800 feet.

I will look forward to the proceedings to come and unlike the person who
published the flyer, | make my observations as a pilot of 28 years and an
FAA Certified Flight Dispatcher.

To be fair and honest in dealing with this matter the provision under
review now should have been presented and not just the worst casce scenario
intended to present this as the only option[s] available.

I closing, | am in favor of the facility remaining as it is with modest
improvements and against the so called special interest groups lobbying for
closure. 1 believe a considerable amount of money was already spent on
this facility and wonder how the opponents intend to return that money to
the FAA?

Sincerely,
Gregg Gary

1/20/04
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Sent: Wednesday, January 21, 2004 2:07 PM
To: Tom.Smythi@omnova.com
Subject: Re: Airport plans

Mr. Smyth Thank you for your email, you ask some very good questions. |
did not realize that this area was still on well water as you have pointed

out. To your question of land acquisition should the airport expand, etc.

I will review the plans and see what impacts that may have. Here again
your comment is well taken. 1 will pass your comments onto the consultants
for consideration.

Thank you again for the comments.

tomelapper

1/29/04
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PM Subject: Airport master plan

Airport Alternative #6 - " New Airport Site"

Where can | obtain more information of alternative #6 given that that draft
plan involves my property and homestead on Stroup Road in Edinburg.
According the Record Courier, Thomas Clapper was quoted as saying this
alternative is in because "it was an FAA requirement of us to look at a new
gite.” That is not enough information for a home owner of the largest
piece of property on the East side of Stroup Road between Giddings Road and
Route 18!

Please contact me as to where | can obtain these "draft” plans or how Mr.
Clapper can be contacted!

Joan Miller

3508 Stroup Road

Rootstown, Ohio

330-325-2730

1/26/04
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Hermann Schwaner, PE

From: THOMAS CLAPPER <iclapper@kent.edu>
To: <h --| Coam>

Sent: Wednesday, January 28, 2004 10:44 AM
Subject: RE: Airport plans

Herman FY1, tomclapper

----- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 01/28/2004 10:48 AM -
"Smyth, Tom"
<Tom.Smyth@omnova  To:  THOMAS CLAPPER’
<tclapperikent.edu>
Lom=

ce:

Subject: RE: Airport plans
01/28/2004 10:48

AM

Tom,

1 wanted to follow up and see what the outcome was of introducing these
ideas to the consultants, Could you tell me if any plans for our home (2673
North River Road)or for provision of city utilities to the small group of
homes in my area, that are still on well water, have been added into any of
the plan alternatives that still exist? Again, [ am sure that you are very
busy with the work of this project. If you find a minute or two [ would
appreciate an update. Thanks for your time.

Regards,

Tom Smyth

--——-Original Message-—-
From: THOMAS CLAPPER [mailto:tclapperiikent.edu]

1/29/04
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From: THOMAS CLAPPER <tclapper@kentadu>
To: Smyth, Tom <Tom.Smyth ova.com>
Cec: shschwaneri@r-g-l.com=>

Sent: Wednesday, January 28, 2004 10:44 AM
Subject: RE: Airport plans

Mr. Smyth Your comments have been forwarded to the consultant for review
and consideration. I do not vet have a response back from them and do not
expect that they will get to this for at least a week, or so0. | will

remind the consultant regarding your comments. tomelapper

1/29/04
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Herman Schwaner

From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <iclapper@kent adu>
To: “Dan Young" <dyoung@neo.m com>

Cc: <hschwanen@r-e-l.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 06, 2004 7.02 AM

Subject: Re: Kent State Airport Master Plan

Mr. Young Thank you for your comments regarding the airport master plan.
Your comments will be included in the public record. tomclapper

Dan Young
<gyoung@neo.rr.co To:  trusteesi@kent.edu, ccartwrifkent.edu,
> dereameri@kent.edu, telapperitkent.edu,

katherine.s jonesi@faa.gov,
04/05/2004 08:09 keoughlin@@mailr sen.state.oh.us, mayor@stow.oh.us,
PM district42@ohr_state.oh,us

e
Subject: Kent State Airport Master Plan

Dear Sir and Madam:

1 am one resident of Stow who is 100% behind keeping the airport in Stow
and

improving it's operation by supporting the widening of the runway to 75
feet. The airport is, has been and should remain a part of Stow. | have
not heard one good argument for moving the airport. Kent State University
is being fiscally responsible by using existing property and facilities,

With tuition constantly rising | applaud the university for trying to keep
cost manageable. More use of the airport can surly result in more or
sustained jobs for our area. And widening the runway improves the safety
of

all flight operations. From my observations, Kent State University is
trying to do the right thing for the university, it's students and the
surrounding commumnity.

The people who complain about the noise and increase in flights have no
logical argument to move the airport. The airport was here long before

most

of the complainers ever moved here. That means the airplanes and noise was
here when the complainers decided to move here, they knew exactly what they
were buying into. Mow they decide they don't like it. Typical for too

many

people in our society who don't want to take responsibility for their

4/6/04



actions. When vou purchase a home in the vicinity of an airport, you have
to take responsibility for your actions and live with the consequences. |
for one, knew exactly what [ was in for, enjoy having the planes fly over
my

house and want the airport to stay. If the noise or amount of traffic
becomes too much, | will move.

Please do not cave in to the people who are unhappy with their
surroundings.

It was their choice, they are responsible for their actions, you are not.
Please keep the airport in Stow and approve the universities plan to widen
the runway. Thank You!

Sincerely,
Daniel P. Young

2100 Echo Road
Stow, Ohio

Page 2 of 2
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Dear Tom Clapper and KSU airport associates, Feb;m- - 2004

We, the citizens of Stow, Ohio have put together this petition to take a stand in the
“Airport Master Plan.” We feel that there have been some careless ideas and would ike to
inform you of our views. There have been absolutely no barriers to protect the nearly forty-five
acres of woods that you own. There are thirty acres in one area and fifteen in the other, both
areas are important to all of us- whether we recognize it or not.

If the airport expands we ask you to not expand on this territory:

1. There aren’t many more wooded areas in Stow and these woods have become home to
many animals including a lot of deer. If you were to cut these down the animals would
loose their habitats and happen upon airport runways and homes thus causing further
problems.

2. IfKSU airport were to close and sell its land- these wooded areas would eventually tum
into more housing developments, a golf course, or another worthless building.

a. In Stow we have three golf courses: Fox Den, Leisure Time, and Roses Run- we
have no desire to have another one.

b. As for housing developments, they're popping up everywhere and destroying
most of the wooded areas left in Stow- making your forty-five acres worth even
more to our community.

c. Stow is pretty much a city-like community- we have many major businesses here
and plenty of them- a mall or other stores would be convenient, but that's selfish,
we don't want 1o see a needless business ruin the lives of many amimals and wild
life just for our conceited pleasure.

We realize that many of Stow's citizens are worried about their property value
depreciating and that you are trying to accommodate to their wishes, but please consider our
proposition and how many people/citizens are concerned and affected. In the long run these
forty-five acres of woods will become better valued than those homes anyways. Later on people
will praise you for your efforts in keeping the woods preserved, but no one will take the time to
thank you for “saving” their homes (it’s too easily forgotten). Its not just forty-five acres of trees-
it's forty-five acres of true beauty (which is very hard to find in today’s world), wonderful
creatures, exotic plants, and life.

This petition has been compiled by the ECS (Environmentally Concerned Students) club
at Stow-Munroe Falls High School so that we can take a stand. Not enough people take action;
we want to make a difference. .. Think of how wonderful it would be to have the last standing
woods in Stow, Ohio. Wooded areas are depleting all over- don't you get sad when you see
Mother Nature being destroyed? Well, we do! Come on Stow- this is your chance! YOU CAN
MAKE A DIFFERENCE! Help protect the true America, do what's best for us as a whole, not
what suits you!

If you would like to push this argument further contact:
Thomas Clapper at 330-672-2712/ S.kent.edu or...

Beth Adams at badams@kent.edu

For more information feel free to contact:
Heather Peters at £0.IT.C0OM Of...

Carolyn Kurtz at kurtz3athotmail.com

Truly,
Stow Citizens



April 21, 2004

Thank you for considering this petition; 1 really appreciate all that you have been
going through to include Stow in the Master Plan. In all, 404 Stow citizens signed this
petition. There had been a few of us taking it around, thus there are several pages
numbered alike. The results would have been much higher if we had been given more
time. Very few people were against this petition- most of them thought it was a great idea
and often times steered people to the petitioners to sign.

Once again, thank you very much and please, think about these woods- all we want
are the woods to be safe, all 45 acres- please, for you, for us, for our city, for our world!
We love those woods, everyone does, it would be so tragic if they were ever to be
destroyed, let alone one tree- they make a difference. Believe.

Sincerely,
Trorhell flatovciar e=

2562 Merria Road
330-688-6964

hpeters{iineo.rr.com
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May 20, 2004

Ms. Beth A. Adams
Kent State University
Transportation Services
Main and Lincoln Streets
Kent, Ohio 44242

Dear Ms. Adams:

I am writing you due to my concern about the possibility of Kent State University
Flight School joining the Portage County Airport.

We are residents of Shalersville, Ohio. We moved to this area to get away from the
noise of the city. We thought we had found the perfect place to live and raise our
family. As we look at the possibility of Kent State University Flight School moving
to the Portage County Airport, we find this distressing news. The potential growth of
the airport with the possibility of larger aircraft would affect our lives in the most
devastating way. It has been said that the flight school from Kent State
University will expand 40 percent over the next 20 years with increased flight
activity and possibly LARGER AIRCRAFT using the airport. [t would take
away from the serenity of our home and the way we dreamed of bringing up our
family in a quiet and calm environment.

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter. | would appreciate your support in
keeping Shalersville and surrounding areas as undisturbed by noise and air traffic as

possible.
Please find attached an article regarding the move of the flight school.

Sincerely,
The Gauntner Family
4216 Webb Road

Ravenna, Ohio 44266
330-221-4667

lgaunt@adelphia.net



KENT STATE

UNIVERSITY

May 25, 2004

The Gauntner Family
4216 Webb Road
Ravenna, OH 44266

Dear Gauntner Family:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Kent State University Airport Master Plan and
specifically, consideration of Alternative 7, Relocation of Air Activities.

Your letter will be included in the public comment section of the report. Should further
consideration be given to relocation of air activities to the Portage County Airport in
Shalersville, a series of additional planning activities will be required, including
environmental impact study and public input.

Again, thank you for your comments.

Department of Public Safety
Transporiation Services
1950 State Route 59 = P.O. Box 5190 = Kent, Ohio 44242-0001
330-672-RIDE » Fax: 330-672-3662 » htp:fiwww.kentedu/campusbas
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